
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents, 
I hope you have all had a lovely Easter break with your families. It is hard to believe that we have only been back 
for one week – it has been so busy in school.  
There are a few important pieces of information to update you with this week but I must start with news of our 
fantastic children from Class 3 who have returned from their residential trip to Beamish. The visit was a 
resounding success and was a thoroughly enjoyable experience for the staff and children. A huge thankyou to 
Mrs Yarrow for organising everything and to Miss Hargan, Mrs Heron, Mrs Lees and Mrs Beston for giving up 
their time to accompany the children and for all making the visit so enjoyable for the children. Hopefully, they’ll 
be able to find some time to put their feet up over the weekend for a much-deserved rest! 
The behaviour and attitude of the children was commented on by many different members of Beamish staff who 
found Class 3 to be brilliantly behaved, polite and respectful. What superb advocates for our school. Great job, 
Class 3!            Mrs Broom 

Teacher Strike Days 
You may have heard on the news that there is to 
be further industrial action by teachers on both 
Thursday 27th April and Tuesday 2nd May. Mrs 
Battersby has taken the decision to keep the 
school open on these two days but we have had 
to postpone Class 2’s visit to Castle Head next 
Thursday to ensure we have enough staff in 
school to stay open safely. Parents of children in 
Class 2 have been sent a message today via 
School Spider with the new date for the trip. 
 Class 2 – Big Sing at Kendal Town Hall 

On Monday 24th April, Class 2 will be taking part in 
the Big Sing in Kendal. Their coach will be leaving 
school at 8:45am on Monday morning and they 

will be back at school in time for their lunch.  
Mrs Beston has given the children in Class 2 a 

letter today with more details about this event 
and information about how parents can come 

along to watch the performance from  
11:30am -12. 

Cricket Club – Fridays 
We will be running a cricket club this half-

term on a Friday after school from 3pm until 
4pm for children in Years 3-6 (KS2). 

There is no cost for this club as it is funded by 
our Sports Premium Grant. 

If you would like your child to attend the club 
please contact the school office at: 

admin@cartmel.cumbria.sch.uk  
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